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AMERICAN ACADEMY OF GOLD FOIL OPERATORS 

Interi01 Board Meeting 
February 17, 1999 

FAIRMONT HOTEL - CHICAGO, IL. 

Meeting was called to order at I :05 P.M. by President Craig Bridgeman. Members pre­
sent were: Ors. Bridgeman, Carlson W. Johnson, Tucker, Keene, Gourley, Eichmiller, 
Hoard, Rupp, Marty Anderson, and Lund. Dr. Harris was not present. 

The agenda for the meeting was distributed to all present. Minutes of the September I 0, 
1998 annual meeting were approved at published in the Gold Leaf in January. 

Treasurer's Report: 
Assets - December 31, 1998 

CD 
CD 
Checking 

Total 

$30,000.00 
25,000.00 
14 712 22 

Receipts - 1998 46,856.28 
Expenditures - 1998 59 751 33 

(includes 10,000 added to CD, plus gold keys) 

Matures 1/12/99 
Matures 1/14/00 

$69,712.22 

-$12,895.05 

(Actual difference is only - $2,895.05, accounted in part by cost of 
Roster and funding of Dr. Young.) 

Assets - January I, 1998 
CD 
CD 
Checking 

Difference in Assets 1998 
Dues + Journal Subscriptions 
Journal Subscriptions Paid 

Dues Received - 1998 

20,000.00 
25,000.00 
~ 

- $ 403.16 
23,793.00 

...ll..lli.QQ 

12,202.00 

1998 Annual Meeting - Minneapolis, MN 
Expenses 20,075.77 
Receipts ~ 

Net loss (1 ,380.77) 

Total members - 293 
Dues paying members - 207 
Life Members - 82 (down by 8 due to deaths) 
Honorary-4 

$70,115.38 

Treasurer's report and Budget for 1999 were accepted. Bob Keene was slated to do an 
internal audit of books and suggested that all seemed to be in order. Board members con­
curred. 

Correspondence: 

A letter from NIDR inviting AAGFO to join as contributing member. Response of the 
group was lukewarm and no action was taken. 

Journal report: 

Dick McCoy's report showed that things are running smoothly with the Journal. Good 
manuscripts continue to be received. 94 were received in 1998 and 49 were accepted for 
publication. There were 27 more subscriptions than at the same time in 1997. Almost 2000 
issues were mailed. The Institute for Scientific Information has listed our Journal as having 
the 11th most important impact compared to other journals - JADA is 20th and JPD is 
29th. The symposium on amalgam alternatives, undertaken by Dr. Dan Sneed may be held 
in late fall of 2000. The OpDent Home-page has received over 4000 "searches" since last 
year. 

Pages have increased to 64 pages per issue in an effort to catch up. Additional referees 
have been added to avoid overloading those presently serving. 

Publishing and editing responsibilities will be assumed by the new editor, Mike Cochran 
by around January I st of 2000. Tim Carlson will be taking over duties as Managing Editor 
as soon as possible after this meeting. 

Marty Anderson gave the financial report, which shows a very slight operating loss for 
the year, and the fund equity is very healthy. Marty has served as Managing Editor since 
the inception of the Journal, a period of about 25 years. He has been most instrumental in 
developing one of the premier international dental journals, with subscribers in 54 coun­
tries. 

A vote of gratitude was extended to Dick and Marty by the Board for their excellence and 
dedication in their roles with the Journal. 

Tim suggested that funds may be requested from both Academies to update equipment 
and supplies needed to keep the Journal up to its high standards. 

Plans for 1999 meeting: 
Oct. 27-30 - Nashville, TN. Tim has things very well in order with some excellent 

speakers on various related subjects. Dick is working on obtaining clinicians. It is planned 
to have a two day session in order to accommodate the students. Evaluation process for 
clinicians used in Minneapolis seemed to work very well, as well as personal critiques. The 
hotel will be the Sheraton Music City. 

Future meetings: 
2000 - Nov. 1-4. We will be using the Navy facilities at Pearl Harbor, with a Thursday 

pm session. Hotel will be the Ihilani Resort and Spa. 
2001 - Tentative plans to meet in Indianapolis. Dates to be determined - possibly last 

week in September (26-29). 

Committees: 
Gold Leaf - Allan Osborn was not present. 
Ad hoc European Section - Meeting in Greifsweld, Germany still planned for this June. 
Literature and Research - Bibliography update is ongoing. Fred is still waiting for 

input from the Samuel Harris Museum in Baltimore. There is one room left that might pos­
sibly be used as an exhibit for gold as well as other restorative materials. Funds of about 
$40,000 may be needed to sponsor such an effort, possibly through contributions by indi­
viduals. "Seed Money" from this Academy may be a possibility. There is a need for a 3-4 
person committee to work with the Museum on the concept. Craig appointed Fred to head 
the committee. 

Nominating - Scott Barrett has been nominated to serve on the Board. 
lnteracademy Liaison - Nothing other than Journal business. 
Public Relations - No report. 
Education and Clinical Seminars - No report. 
Necrology - Two deaths reported:Norm Olsen and Bennett Hooker. 
Outstanding Clinician - Not yet determined, but candidate should be selected by 

April. 
Distinguished Member - No report. 
Constitution and Bylaws - Mel Lund and committee have suggested that a Public 

Relations Committee has not really been functional and some of it's alleged functions fall 
under the purview of the Education and Clinical Seminars group. The PRCommittee could 
be handled as an ad hoc one. Board concurred to approve a proposal in concept to elimi­
nate the Public Relations Committee and transfer pertinent functions to the Education and 
Clinical Seminars Committee. 

Unfinished Business: 
None to report. 

New Business: 
Some of the above items can be considered new business. 

Woody suggested that the Glossary of Dental Terms and Nomenclature may need some 
revision, as pointed out by certain readers of the Journal. This may be shared with the 
Operative Academy, as to responsibility and cost. 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ronald K. Harris, D.D.S., M.S.D. 
SECRETARY-TREASURER 



COMMITTEE APPOINTMENTS FOR 1998/99 
Scientific Sessions Dr. Tim Carlson 

Dr. Ron Harris 
Dr. Mark Cruz Dr. Ron Zokol 
Dr. Richard Hoard Dr. Ralph Stenberg Dr. Tim Carlson, Ch. 

Dr. Richard D. Tucker 
Literature & Research 

Dr. Fred Eichmiller, Ch. 
Dr. Kinley Adams 

Nominating Education & Clinical Seminars 
Dr. Barry Evans, Ch. Dr. Richard Hoard, Ch. 
Dr. Ted Ramage Dr. Darryl Farley 

Distinguished Member Award 
Dr. Richard V. Tucker, Ch. 
Dr. Ludlow Beamish 

Dr. Mike Cochran 
Dr. Tim Carlson 
Dr. Melvin Lund 
Dr. Maxwell Anderson 

Constitution & By-laws 
Dr. Melvin Lund, Ch. 
Dr. Mike Cochran 

Dr. Fred Eichmiller Dr. James Gourley 
Inter-Academy Liaison Dr. Bruce Small 

Dr. Craig Bridgeman Dr. Eban DeArmond 
Dr. Ron Harris, Sec.-Ttreas. Necrology 

Public Relations Dr. Nelson Rupp, Ch. 
Dr. Scott Barrett, Ch. Dr. Richard V. Tucker 
Dr. David Bridgeman Dr. Glenn Birkitt 
Dr. Barry Evans Outstanding Clinician Award 

Dr. Dave Thorburn, Ch. 

Constitutional 
Change 

Suggested adjustment to our American 

Academy Gold Foil Operators Bylaws ... 

From Chapter VI(6)- delete section 2-b titled "Public Relations 
Committee" 

Dr. Glenn Birkitt 
Ad hoc Committee for 
International Meetings 

Dr. Alan Osborn, Ch. 
Dr. Jim Vernetti 
Dr. Harold Schnepper 
Dr. Halla Sigurjons 
Dr. Yoshiroh Katoh 

Section 2-c becomes b which is: 

"Education and Clinical Seminars Committee" 

Dr. Richard Hoard presents Dr. Ralph Stenberg with 
the Victor Williams Outstanding Clinician Award. 

1. No change ... with apologies for incorrect naming originally accorded. 
2. This committee shall promote the use of rubber dam 

to the members of the dental profession and to dental 
schools. 

EDITOR 

3. This committee shall promote and assist in the 
formations of cost and direct gold clinical seminars. It 
should review and continue to improve informational 
material currently available through the Academy for 
this purpose. 

4. No change. 

5. No change. 

2-d becomes c Literature and Research Committee 

2-e becomes d Nominating Committee 

2-fbecomes e Constitution and Bylaws Committee 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Melvin R. Lund 
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•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• • • • • • Secretary Ron Harris • • • • • • hopes to have • • • • • • The Dukes of Hazzard, • • • • • 
led by Daisy Duke, 

serenade us at 
the Grand Ole Opry. .. 

SEE PAGE 12 FOR DETAILS! 
• • ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 



American Academy of 
Gold Foil Operators 

am 
4. und 5. Juni 1999 

im 
Zentrum fiir Zahn-, Mund- und Kieferheilkunde 

der Ernst-Moritz-Arndt-Universitlit 

DIE UNABHANGIGE FUR MEEKLENBURG-VORPOMMEM 

OSTSEE ZEITUNG 
Griefswalder Zeitung 

Symposium iiber 
Zahnfiillungen aus Gold 

Greifswald. Reines Blattgold ist eines der iiltesten Fiillungsmaterialen fiir 
Locher in den Zahnen. Bei uns geriet die Technik seit dem Zweiten 
Weltkrieg fast in Vergessenheit. Anders in den USA. Dort wird diese alt­
bewiihrte Methode bis heute gepflegt und im Ausbildungsprogramm 
einiger Zahnkliniken angeboten. 

Die Erkenntnis, daB die Goldhiimmersfiillung, bei der hochreines Gold 
direkt im Zahn verdichtet wird, eine sehr empfehlenswerte Methode in der 
Zahnbheilkunde ist, setzt sich mittlerweile auch wieder in Deutschland 
durch. Das ist vor allem dem Engagement von Professor Alex Motsch von 
der "Gottinger Schule"zu verdanken. 

Am Freitag, den 4. und Sonnabend, den 5. Juni, findet in der 
Greifswalder Uni-Zahnklinik ein "Gold-Foil"-Symposium mit Vortriigen 
und praktischen Demonstrationen stat!. 

Fiir den zweiten. Kurstag sind neben interessierten Zahniirzten vor allem 
Studenten aus ganz Deutschland eingeladen. Jnteressenten wenden sich 
bitt~ an Dr. Heike Steffen, 03834 I 867134. 

OZ 4. Juni 99 S 14 

Referenten: 
• Dr. Allan Osborn (Priisident der American Academy of Gold Foil 

Operators), Private Practice, Winnipeg, Canada 

• Prof. Dr. Ralph Stenberg, Lynnwood, WA, USA 

•Prof. Dr. Richard Hoard, University of California, LA, USA 

•Dr. Robert Murray, Private Practice, Anacortes, WA, USA 

•Dr. Warren Johnson, Private Practice, Seattle, WA, USA 

•Dr. James Gourley, Private Practice, Bainbridge Island, WA, USA 

•Dr. Philip W. Madden, Private Practice, Anacortes, WA, USA 

Referebteb der Table-Clinics: 
•Dr. Albert F. Scherer, Paderborn: 

VerschluB von Trepanationsoffuungen und Kronenrandreparatur 
mit Gold Fold 

• Dr. Peter Beyer, Diisseldorf: 

Demonstration, Tricks und Kniffe bei Gold Foil 

• Dr. W. Kamann:Posterdemonstration: 

I. Treatment Time Analysis of Direct Gold, Amalgam and 
Restaurations 

2. Survival and Qualitative Analysis of Direct Gold Restaurations 
after seven years 

Programm 
Freitag, 4. Juni 1999 

Hiirsaal der Anatomie, Liifflerstr. 23 c, nahe Zahnklinik 

9:00 - 9:15 

9:15 - 9:30 

9:30-10:00 
10:00 - 10:30 
I 0:30 - 11:00 

11 :00 - 11 :30 
11 :30 - 12:00 

12:00 - 12:30 

12:30 - 14:00 
12:45 - 13:45 

14:00 - 17:00 

14:00 - 17:00 
ca. 15:30 
ab 19:00 

Prof. Fanghiinel (Leiter des anatomischen 
Institutes):Herzliches Willkommen 
Prof. Reiner Biffat (Dekan der Medizinischen 
Fakultiit):GruBworte 
Prof. Georg Meyer: Einfiihrung in die Thematik 
Dr. Allan Osborn: An invisible class III design 
Prof. Dr. Ralph Stenberg: Technical refinements for the 
class II gold foil 
Kaffeepause 
Dr. Allan Osbom:A look at the effect of the gold foil 
mallet upon the dental pulp 
Dr. Robert Murray: A selective analysis of photographic 
techniques 
Mittagspause 
Dr. Welk:Stadtfiihrung in deutsch; Treftpunkt: Eingang 
Anatomie 
ZZMK, Rotgerberstr. 8, Kurssaal: Demonstrationen 
verschiedener Kavitiitenklassen an Patienten 
Table Clinic-Demonstrationen 
Kaffeepause 
Geselliger Abend im Skulpturenpark Katzow 

Sonnabend,S.Juni 1999 
Hiirsaal der Anatomie, Liifflerstr. 23 c, nahe Zahnklinik 

9:00- 9:10 

9:10- 9:30 
9:30 - 10:00 

10:00- 10:30 

10:30 - 11 :00 
11:00- 11:30 

11 :30 - 12:30 

12:30 - 14:00 
13:00 - 14:00 
14:00 - 16:30 

14:00 - 16:30 
ca. 15.30 
ab 20.00 

Studentin Britta Bottinger:Eroffuung der studentenoffenen 
Veranstaltung 
Prof. Georg Meyer: Einfiihrung in die Thematik 
Dr. Warren K. Johnson: Gold foil in everyday practice 
Dr. James Gourley:A systematic approach to class V gold 
foils 
Kaffeepause 
Dr. Allan Osborn: An assessment of potential pitfalls in 
gold foil procedures 
Dr. Richard Hoard: Gold - the standard of excellence in 
restorative dentistry 
Mittagspause 
Prof. Fanghiinel:Fiihrung durch das anatomische Institut 
Live-Demo mit Kommentar:Klasse I und V im 
HSAnatomie 
Anatomie Histosaal: Table Clinic - Demonstrationen 
Kaffeepause 
Alumni auf dem Greifswalder Marktplatz 

Kleine begleitende Dentalausstellung wiihrend ger gesamten Veranstaltung 

Wir danken unseren Sponsoren: 
• J.D. Moller Optische Werke GmbH, Wedel 
• Fa. Sirona Dental-Depot GmbH, Hamburg 
• Williams GmbH Dental-Gold, Ellwangen 
• Fa. Degussa-Hiils AG, GBDental, Hanau 
• Fa. Gehr. Brasseler GmbH & Co, Lemgo 

• Fa. Meisinger, Diisseldorf 
• Stolzenburg Dental Depot, Kiel 
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AMERICAN ACADEMY OF GOLD FOIL OPERATORS 

4th International Meeting 
GREIFSWALD, GERMANY 

Katzow Sculpture Park 

Dr. Jim Gourley and Dr. Bob Murray ring the supper bell. 
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Clinical Demonstrations in Anatomy Amphitheatre 

Dr. Ralph Stenberg and Dr. Phil Madden. Operating microscope used to show the audience each step. 

Dr. Albert Sherer. Dr. Peter Beyer. 

Boat Trip 

Dr. Georg Meyer and Dr. Warren Johnson. Dr. Allan Osborn and Dr. Heike Steffen . 

Dr. Heike Steffen with participants on tour ship. Dr. Georg Meyer and Dr. Heike Steffen, our gracious hosts. 

PAGES 



One of the first ever jet aircraft at Peenemunde. 

Dr. Bob Murray and Diana Murray at control centre of Russian 
submarine. 

.. 

Russian missile submarine docked at Peenemunde. 

Social Evening 

Lift Bridge in Greifswald. Visiting clinicians enjoying the view. 
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Restaurant in Wieck. Fishing boats at Wieck. 

CLINIC SESSION 

Luncheon at University Library, Anatomy department. Anatomy Department. 
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Dr. Georg Meyer, Dr. Fanghiinel, and Dr. Reiner Biffar. Lecture Amphitheatre, recently renovated. 

Greifswald is being extensively remodelled. 

PAGES 



I 
1 

ASSOCIATED FERRIER STUDY CLUBS 

Board of Trustees Meeting 
Thursday, May 13, 1999 

BROCK HOUSE CONSERVATORY RESTAURANT 
VANCOUVER, B.C. 

OFFICERS 1998 - 1999 
Dr. David Thorburn PRESIDENT 
Dr. Michael Oswald PRESIDENT-ELECT 
Dr. Michael Oswald SECRETARY-TREASURER 

Dr. James Haberman IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT 

PROGRAM 
Friday, May 14, 1999 

GOLD FOIL OPERATIONS 

University of British Columbia 
School of Dentistry 
Main Clinic 

AFTERNOON LUNCHEON & PROGRAM 

8:00 a.m. 

Social Hour 12:00 p.m. 
Royal Vancouver Yacht Club, Jericho Clubhouse 
3811 Point Grey Road 
Vancouver, B.C. 

Luncheon l:OOp.m. 

Guest Speaker ... . . ... Ken Blankstein, DMD, MD 
Diplomat, American Board of Oral and 

Maxillofacial Surgeons 
"Surgical Correction of Dentofacial Deformities" 

Business Meeting and Installation of Officers 2:00 p.m. 

Golf and Trap Shoot following the meeting. 

~~'··i ...... ...,,j ,,.....,._, ~. 

'• '.,_ • . ;,J --· . .,., 

Dr. Norman Ferguson invests in Dr. Phil Madden as President-Elect. 

U.B.C. Dental School. 

Dr. Paul Hasegawa Chairman of Finance. 
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Dr. Ken Blankstein, "Surgical Correction of Dentofacial Deformities". Dr. Dave Thorburn, President. 

CLINIC SESSION 
i.lr !,<>h!H,."hl'l...,h'll0 o1.'I\ 

\\ ~ 'V ' , If, I. I 

Dr. Ferguson repairs Dr. Ramage. 

Dr. Olin Loomis, Dr. Jim Gourley and Dr. Bruce Smith. Drs. Ludlow Beamish, Chet Gibson, Floyd Hamstrom. 
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Dr. Art Lien Dr. Rick Nash Dr. John Sechena 

Dr. William W. Howard dies at age 7 6 

William W. Howard, DDS 

The Portland dentist wrote 
seven books relating to his field 

and served in a number of 
professional positions 

Dr. William W. Howard, a prominent Portland den­
tist who served in a variety of top professional posts and 
wrote several acclaimed books on dentistry, died April 21. 
He was 76. 

A private service will be held. 
After graduating from the University of Oregon Dental 

School in 1950, Dr. Howard maintained a private practice in 
downtown Portland for 23 years until 1973. He then became 
professor and chairman of the department of fixed prothodon­
tics at Oregon Health Sciences University and served in that 
capacity for 21 years until retiring in 1994. 

Dr. Howard was involved in organizations related to his 
field for many years. He was president of the Oregon Dental 
Association in 1969-70 and the Multnomah Dental Society in 
1963-64. He served two terms as president of the Oregon 
Board of Dentistry. Additionally, he was a past president of 
the Western Association of Dental Examiners and Dental 
School Deans and a former supreme president of Xi Psi Phi 
dental fraternity. 

He was the author of seven books relating to his field, 
most of which were translated into several languages and pub-

lished internationally. Several of his texts are in use by stu­
dents at OHSU Dental School. 

Dr. Howard - a contributing author to four other 
books who wrnte hundreds of papers, articles and editorials 
~ was honored with several prestigious journalistic awards, 
including the Geis Editorial Award, the International 
College of Golden Pen, the Golden Pencil and the Golden 
Scroll. 

He did volunteer work for the hospital staff of 
Shriners Hospital for Children from 1966 until 1993 and was 
named Oregon General Dentist of the Year in 1970. 

He was a life member of the American Dental 
Association and served as an adviser or members of its coun­
cils. He served as editor of the Journal of the Academy of 
General Dentistry for 22 years until retiring as editor emeri­
tus in 1996. 

He became a member of the Academy of General 
Dentistry in 1962 and was named editor of publications in 
1974; the organization honored him with the distinction of 
mastership in 1993. 

He was borri April 25, 1922, in Ontario. He enlisted in 
the U.S. Navy, in 1942 and served in the South Pacific dur­
ing World War II. After his discharge, he returned to his 
studies at Oregon State University and graduated in 1946. 
He became affiliated with the Naval Dental Corps Reserve 
in 1951, retiring as captain in 1978. 

Survivors, all of Portland, include his wife, Emma­
Jane; sons, Dr. John P. Shaw and David M.J.; daughters, 
Jane S. Martin and Alexandra S. Woodworth; and five 
grandchildren. 

Private internment will be in River View Cemetery. 
The family suggests remembrances to the Oregon Health 
Sciences Foundation to benefit the Dr. William W. Howard 
Award, attention: Alison Bruun, 1121 S.W. Salmon St. , 
Portland, OR 97205, or the William W. Howard 
DMDContributor's Club, Academy of General Dentistry 
Foundation, 211 E. Chicago Ave., Suite 1200, Chicago, 
IL60611. 
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Save The Dates 
AMERICAN ACADEMY OF GOLD FOIL OPERATORS 

Annual Meeting October 27-30, 1999 
HEADQUARTERS HOTEL 

Sheraton Music City 
Nash ville, TN 

HOST CLINIC 

Meharry University 
Dental Clinic 

Here is a bit of advance notice for the upcoming Annual Meeting for 1999. 

Fall in Nashville should be gorgeous and an outstanding clinical session is planned, with 
two mornings of clinics, to include castings and foils. Meharry is excited to have us and 
there should be a lot of student participation. 

An excellent essay session has been put together by Tim Carlson. The quality of the AAGFO 
meetings continues to be of the highest nature. And Dick Tucker has arranged the operators 
for an impressive clinical session. There may still be room for an operator or two, so if 
you feel so inclined, please contact Dick. 

The Sheraton Music City Hotel is not particularly convenient to the city, but it is close to 
the airport, with a complimentary shuttle service, and should lend itself very well to our 
meeting needs. Food is good, and facilities are great, with a complimentary health spa and 
indoor pool. It is only four stories, and is built in a quadrangle, so members shouldn't get 
lost. Rooms are quite nice! 

We have reservations for Friday evening at the famous Grand Ole Opry, and will shuttle 
passengers to the Opryland Hotel in the afternoon, prior to the show, to visit the myriad 
of shops and grab a bite to eat. As per usual, a day out is being planned for the spouses, 
and Old Town Nashville is a good area to spend an afternoon, as well. 

You will be getting more particulars and reservation forms in the mail in July, but members 
are often asking about the dates, so thought it would be a good idea to get this out. 

Next year, we will be in Hawaii for the year millennium, with dates of November 1- 4. 
Tentative plans are to be in Indianapolis in 2001, but no dates have been set. Plan ahead!! 

Any questions, contact the Secretary, Ron Harris: 

(317) 867-3011 
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
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